

News

- Preliminary agenda for General Meeting on 13 June is online <https://indico.desy.de/event/38457/>
- Konsortialversammlung (31.03., Thomas S):
 - TEC recommendation for B4N proposals: funding now only for IAM proposal
 - other proposals can be revised, merge, ... and handed in again next time
 - new templates for the proposals will be developed: more details on concrete services and use cases from the consortia
- Section Liaison Officer @ DESY (Thomas)
- NFDI Software Marketplace (Ramin)
- PIDs in NFDI/ ErUM (PUNCH, DAPHNE, Section Metadata, NFDI4Chem): PID document (Harry), in Intranet: /files/consortium/collab/PIDs_ErUM_NFDI.pdf
 - add examples/ usage of PIDs in different communities within two weeks
- Changes in AAI requirements document:
 1. discussion with/ approval by TA6-WP2
 2. announcement in MB meeting with 7 days period for objection/ comments
- two workshops organized by ErUM-Data-Hub
 1. **Next Generation Environment for Interoperable Data Analysis - Expert Workshop:** obtain a collective understanding on how data are acquired, stored, accessed and analyzed in the different communities, 3-4 May, Berlin, <https://indico.desy.de/event/37379/> (Harry)
 2. **Sustainability in ErUM-Data - Expert Workshop:** working sessions with guiding questions, on topics such as footprint, hardware lifetime, and machine models, 30 May - 2 June, Meinerzhagen, <https://indico.desy.de/event/37480/> (Kilian)
- CoRDI contributions => discuss again next time
- topics with 4Culture: hackathon, workshop on Open Data

Note: slides = minutes, all in MB category in INDICO:
<https://indico.desy.de/category/889/>

News from NFDI

Sektionen

- Metadata: next meeting **18 April**
- Common infrastructures: next section meeting 19 April
- Education etc.:
- Ethical & legal: next meeting 20 April, comment the “Stellungnahme zum Forschungsdatengesetzt” until 04 April [here](#) (Andreas H wrote comments)
- Industry engagement: will now start, registration is possible

Task forces

- Evaluation and Reporting (Christiane): defining in which way and to what extend the TF can support the Strukturevaluation
- Tools (Kilian):

Kreise

- Sprecher: [Community Workshop “Standardisierung”](#) 21 March => Harry, Kilian => presentations of ideas & partial solutions how data is/ can be accessed; implementation of standards; minutes will come
- Finanz: next meeting soonish
- Verwaltung: no meeting
- Kommunikation:

=> NFDI dates on intranet (please contribute): <https://intra.punch4nfdi.de/?md=/docs/NFDI/schedule.md>

AOB

- topics for PUNCHLunches?!!
 - SciTrace - after the workshop (June)
 - Women4PUNCH

Thank you!

The PUNCH4NFDI Consortium

Spokesperson:

PD Dr. Thomas Schörner (DESY, thomas.schoerner@desy.de)
DESY, Notkestr. 85, D-22607 Hamburg

Contact:

Mail: info@punch4nfdi.de

Web: www.punch4nfdi.de

Twitter: [@punch4nfdi](https://twitter.com/punch4nfdi)

